Presentation of the candidate. Highlights
Name: Markus Arne Kjær Sydenham


Work location: former INA
Position: Postdoctoral fellow
Education:  
· 2016: PhD. Ecology – former INA/NMBU
· 2012: Msc. Ecology – former INA/NMBU

· 2010: Bsc. Biology – former IPM/UMB 

· 2005: Fosen folkehøgskole

· 2003: Certified journeyman (plumber/roofer)
Work experience: 
· 2009-2015: Lab/field/teachers assistant on various projects and modules at INA (e.g. Zool100, Zool220, Ecol200, Ecol340).
· 2000-2003: Plumbers/roofers apprentice
· 2004-2005: Journeyman plumber/roofer
Organizational experience / advice / controls etc. Relevant appointments and / or management experience: 
· 2015-20XX: Secretary for the ecology research group at INA
· 2013-2014: Department board at INA – rep. for temporary employees.
· 2008-2009: Social activities coordinator in the student organization “Hemulen” at former IPM.
Why do you want to be member of the Board?
I think the fusion between our departments presents an interesting opportunity for us to learn from each other and to identify the ‘best practices’ at each department.

For instance: Our two departments have different routines and requirements related to how the PhD education is organized. A natural outcome of the fusion of IMV and INA is that the PhD education will become something ‘in between’ what has been the practice at each department. My aim will be that the faculty’s PhD education will be based on the ‘best practice’ from each department.
 What do you see as the main challenges for the board?
I think the main challenges will be related to either: 

- Administration: faculty and temporary employees at each dept. will have been used to a certain way of doing things. Making the transition to a standardized procedure will likely require us to adopt practices from the other department. Ensuring that this transition does not impose a workload on the scientific staff will be a main challenge.

- Strategic goals: The new faculty will contain many research groups, some in very different fields of science. Setting strategic aims for the faculty may prove difficult but will be important when PhD and postdoc scholarships are distributed among faculty members. Establishing routines for how new scholarships are distributed will be a main challenge.

-  Social: Since the departments are far apart faculty members may rarely meet. This can prove to be a hindrance for developing a sense of ‘coherency’ within the faculty, which may in turn influence if decisions from the faculty board are perceived as democratic or not. Ensuring that the faculty board is seen as relevant and representing its staff will be a main challenge.
